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Royal College of Nursing response to the CQC’s Consultation: 

A National Guardian for the NHS – your say: Improvement through openness 

 
Introduction 
 
With a membership of over 430,000 registered nurses, midwives, health visitors, 
nursing students, health care assistants and nurse cadets, the Royal College of 
Nursing (RCN) is the voice of nursing across the UK and the largest professional 
union of nursing staff in the world. RCN members work in a variety of hospital and 
community settings in the NHS and the independent sector. The RCN promotes 
patient and nursing interests on a wide range of issues by working closely with the 
Government, the UK parliaments and other national and European political 
institutions, trade unions, professional bodies and voluntary organisations. 
 
Background 
 
The RCN welcomed the Freedom to Speak Up review and noted that it was a timely 
and realistic review of how many staff feel about raising concerns and had borne out 
many RCN members’ experiences. We continue to support the recommendations set 
out in the report and welcome the Government’s commitment to implementing them 
in full. 
 
Responses to specific questions 
 
Question 1: Do you agree with the proposed scope for the National Guardian? 
 
The RCN agrees with the scope of the National Freedom to Speak Up Guardian at 
present. However, once the role is implemented and further consultation by NHS 
England is undertaken in 2015 regarding how the proposals may work in primary 
care, it is understood that this scope may be extended and altered to ensure it is fit 
for purpose. While we welcome further consultation regarding this extension, we 
propose that the role, responsibilities and level of authority of National Guardians in 
regard to their relation to NHS trusts should remain consistent and not become 
distorted by scope extension. This will ensure processes surrounding the National 
Guardian remain clear and undisrupted as their scope is considered further. 
 
 
 
 










